
Ranch View General Home & School Meeting

March 16, 2021

7 p.m.
Co-President of Ranch View Elementary School (“RV”) Home & School Association (“H&S”),   Chrissi
Ryba called to order the online H&S General Meeting on Tuesday, March 16, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. Chrissi
welcomed everyone via Zoom.

Participants were emailed prior to the meeting for review: the last H&S General Meeting minutes, which
was on February 9, 2021; the agenda for March 16, 2021  H & S Meeting; RV H & S Month End Bank
Balance for February 2021; and the RV H & S monthly financial reports for February 2021.

Mrs. Mitchell, Ranch View Principal, and H & S Executive Board members present:

Ranch View H & S Co-President: Robin Antognoli

Ranch View H & S Co-President: Chrissi Ryba

Ranch View H & S Vice President 1: Stacie Quigg

Ranch View H & S Vice President 2: Rosy Eden

Ranch View H & S Treasurer: Erin Wikman

Ranch View H & S Secretary: Megan Szyhowski

H&S Executive Board Treasurer’s Report by Erin Wikman

Following are the highlights for February:

1. Bank Statement Balance as of 2/28/21 - $12,542.43

2. Sunshine Family - Gift Card for Ranch View Family ($50)

3. Teacher Allowances - 2 reimbursements ($251.26)

4. H&S Operating - February Signup Genius fee ($9.99)

5. Manna - Reimbursement for credit to gift card balances ($789.99)

6. Family Dining Night - Check received from Panera and Everdine ($192.29)

7. Yearbook - Sale of 1 2019-20 yearbook ($24)

Erin reviewed the end of month bank statements for February 2021.  She also overviewed the monthly
financial reports for February 2021.



Motion to approve the February 2021 financials by Kevin Froehlich and seconded by Michelle Clark.
None opposed. The February 2021 financial reports were approved.

H&S Executive Board Secretary’s Report by Megan Szyhowski:

A copy of the agenda, financials and last meeting minutes will be sent the day of the meeting.  A reminder
for the zoom will also be sent the day of the meeting for those that filled out the Google Form.

Motion to approve the February H & S Meeting Minutes by Rosy Eden and seconded by Stacie Quigg.
None opposed. The February H & S Meeting minutes were approved.

Ranch View Principal- Mrs. Mitchell

Thank you to the Hospitality Committee for the snacks for the staff.  Thank you to the Direct Donations
Committee for helping to raise money for school supplies.

Be the Spark week went well.

Kindergarten Preview is online this year. Kindergarten Preview Booklet There are options for the booklet
in English, Spanish and Mandarian.

Return to Learn.  April 7th, full day classes will begin.  Lunch will require a 6 foot distance.  Remote
students will follow their class online.  Mrs. Mitchell answered parent questions and will be working with
the district for further clarification.

Please reach out to Mrs. Mitchell  if you have any questions or concerns.

Nominations Committee by Carrie Tilton

A Google Form Link will be sent out for the approval of the Exec Board for Ranch View Home & School.
Please fill out your name, email and approval or not for the Ranch View Executive Board and the General
Home & School Slate.

Proposed Slate for Ranch View Home & School Executive Board for 2021-2022

Co-President: Rosy Eden

Co-President: Stacie Quigg

Vice President 1: Jessie Henderson

Vice President 2: Phyllis Smits

Secretary: Claire Tate

Treasurer: Kevin Froehlich

General Home & School Slate for Naperville District 203 for 2021-2022

President - Dani Bourgeois

Vice President - Tammy Schultz

Secretary - Emily Kozlowski

Treasurer - Melanie Lucero

https://www.naperville203.org/Page/4848


Any questions, email ranchviewnominations@gmail.com

H & S Executive Board Co-Presidents’ Updates by Chrissi Ryba and Robin Antognoli:

● Community relations report
■ Click here for the General Home & School Community Report

● Summer School
■ Click here for Summer School Information for Summer 2021

● Board of Education Election
■ Click here for the Voter Guide for the School Board Election for D203

H & S Executive Board Vice Presidents’ Updates by Stacie Quigg and Rosy Eden

● Direct Donation school supply initiative
● Yearbook sales and Fifth grade ads- Due April 2nd
● Anderson Book Fair live until 3/21
● Restaurant night at Colonial Cafe  3/18 from 8 am to 8 pm
● Outdoor Education (5th grade only) 4/14

● Dates to remember:

March 18th: Restaurant Night at Colonial Cafe
March 19th: Wear crazy socks to show acceptance, respect, and inclusion of those with Down syndrome.
March 29-April 6th: No school, Spring Break
April 2nd: Deadline for ordering yearbooks for 2020-2021 school year/deadline for 5th grade personal
messages from families
April 4th: Last day to use Book Fair certificate at Anderson’s Bookshop
April 7th: Return to Learn
April 14th: 5th Graders-Outdoor Education
April 15th: Last day to submit yearbook photo

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by  Kevin Froehlich and seconded by Jesse Henderson and
the meeting was adjourned.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Txon2pa5Wy2CGrWf_C_z-vJRx2lzjCq_HBgZus7RsMI/edit?ts=6050ddb7
https://www.naperville203.org/summerschool
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1egAxxQ50S9uLj7jILp9so63YbK2R42CUXO_meKHN2jE/edit

